Ecola Creek Watershed Council 

Meeting Minutes 6/21/2010
In attendance: Bob Lundy (ECWC), Mike Manzulli (ECWC), Jerome Arnold (ECWC), John Mersereau (ECWC), Charles Dice (ECWC), Mike Jackson (ECWC), Bob Mushen (Clatsop County), Hazel Owens (Necanicum WC), Tom Merrell (ECWC), Madeline Dalton (WC coordinator)
I. Minutes from the May meeting were approved.
II. Announcements 

A. A group of 12 students from the Portland Educational Recreation Adventures will be available for work in the Cannon Beach area and will likely work with Jerome on Scotch Broom removal near the entrance of Cannon Beach. 
III. Watershed Business

A. Scotch Broom Removal Recap: Madeline passed out photos taken at our Broom Buster Event in May. The council discussed the changes that we would like to make for next year, including working to remove Scotch Broom along the beach in an area that we haven’t covered before during our past work groups. 
B. ECWC Bylaw Revisions: Mike M. incorporated the final revisions that he received during the May council meeting. Discussion was held about changing the bylaws to make elections for council chair occur biannually instead of annually. 

C. Elk Flats Project Update: Madeline is currently working with ODFW to determine the most appropriate time to complete this project since it is in the tidal portion of Ecola Creek. However, permits are complete and Madeline and April Cameron with CREST are working to complete the Biological Assessment. 
D. Campbell Group Pesticide Application: Jerome has been following the correspondence about the county-wide herbicide spraying on Campbell Group land. He stated that a new notification was sent out that addressed inconsistencies in the original “Forest Operation Notification”. Mike M. also mentioned that EPA sent out new rules for pesticide setbacks. A chart of the setback regulations can be found on the North West Coalition for Alternatives to Pesticides website. 
E. Water Quality Monitoring Update: Hazel Owens from the Necanicum Watershed Council attended the meeting in order to learn more about our volunteer water quality program. The Necanicum Watershed Council is also interested in starting a water quality monitoring program. Mike J. explained our monitoring methods, as well as the parameters that we sample for and the locations that we monitor. 
F. Knotweed Spraying: Herbicide application season is quickly approaching. Letters have been sent out to landowners with knotweed on their property in both Cannon Beach and Arch Cape. Although we have gotten a few responses, we should try to do some follow-up before asking the SWCD herbicide applicators to come down to spray.  

IV. For the good-of-the-order: Nothing to report
V. Adjourn
